The Community Learning Centers at Arnold and Saratoga elementary schools have been selected to receive the Carmel Sheppard Building Strong Families mini grant at $1,500 each.

The grant, distributed by the Foundation for Lincoln Public Schools, will be used to fund programs that will support the wellbeing of children, families and communities in the Lincoln Public Schools system. 
In the past, the award has been given to Community Learning Center site supervisors to recognize their achievements and contributions. Starting this year, the award is given to the CLCs to fund specific events or programs.
The award is given in memory of Carmel Sheppard, a former LPS principal who was passionate about improving student lives, families and communities and about helping minority students and students in poverty.
Arnold will use the grant to allow preschool and kindergarten teachers to visit 12 “at risk” students over the course of the summer, building a connection between school and home.
Saratoga will use the grant to fund a community improvement day this spring. The program will get students, parents and neighbors working on improvement projects in the neighborhood surrounding Saratoga, building a sense of community.
